
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

20 Black Brook Road 
 

     Phone: 508-645-9265 

Aquinnah, MA 02535      Fax: 508-645-3790 

 

 

March 5, 2012     E-Mailed With Certified Copy Mailed 

 

The Honorable William A. Flanagan,  

Mayor 

City of Fall River 

One Government Center, Room 619  

Fall River, MA 02722 

 

Re: Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head (Aquinnah) Request for a Vote Regarding Proposed Gaming 

Establishment in Fall River 

 

Dear Mayor Flanagan: 

 

Please accept this letter as the Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head (Aquinnah’s) (“Tribe”) official request, 

pursuant to Section 91 of HR 3807, “An Act Establishing Expanded Gaming in the Commonwealth” 

(“Act”), for the City of Fall River to schedule a vote for approval of the Tribe’s proposed gaming 

establishment in the City of Fall River.  According to the Act, “the governing body of the host 

community shall call for the election to be held not less than 60 days but no more than 90 days from 

the date the request was received.”   

 

The Tribe looks forward to working with the City of Fall River to develop a mutually beneficial 

relationship which will provide economic stimulus for the Fall River economy.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Chairwoman Cheryl Andrews-Maltais 

The Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head (Aquinnah) 

The Aquinnah Wampanoag Gaming Corporation  

 

C: Fall River City Council  


